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Working with the OBPR to develop credible and rigorous RISs
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Andrew Metcalfe AO: The OBPR are experts in the RIA process, they bring the breadth of experience from the engagement with multiple Departments and agencies, and they can provide high level technical support and oversight on the RIA process. 

They also play a key role in building our capability through advice, through training and support materials for Departmental officers. So while having a regulatory role, they’re first and foremost partners with us, they're here to help us do our job. 

Neil Savery: Our experience with working with the Office of Best Practice Regulation has enabled us to better understand what good regulatory practice actually entails. It ensures that we are more focussed in the way that we conduct our work. 

It gives us a sounding board for some of the issues that we encounter and whether or not they actually warrant elevation to Regulatory Impact Analysis or Preliminary Analysis. 

And it's also given us the ability to justify the outcome of our work such that when we take our work forward to decision makers and we've got a letter from the Office of Best Practice Regulation, it gives everyone the confidence that the work has been subject to a level of peer review that would enable the decision makers to feel comfortable with the decisions that they make. 

Mark Booth: The OBPR really is the source of knowledge, a source of knowledge and advice and experience in terms of the whole policy and regulatory impact area. 

We do a lot of work in regulatory areas. We do a lot of work doing a lot of Regulation Impact Statements. 

We really rely, I guess, upon the experience of the OBPR to actually give us advice and help us when we're doing that. 
I guess also the knowledge that the kind of audit function of the OBPR in terms of looking at the work we do gives our work the credibility and the standing that it needs to have.

So it helps us in terms of ensuring to our stakeholders that the RISs that we do are of the highest quality, as well as providing that advice and help along the way. 

John Skerritt: The OBPR is an important part of the Australian landscape in being a partner in working together on whether you've actually understood or identified the regulation impacts. 
Sometimes in any agency that's a specialised agency, and for example, I'm talking from a health perspective, you can get too close to the problem and you can actually not recognise impacts, for example, on wider sectors such as trades, such as industry, if you're, for example, focussing on a patient safety issue alone. 
Now, clearly, there will be times where something like patient safety will be the prime objective and the most important outcome to achieve. 
But working with the OBPR means that you can have that discussion on taking a broader view and you can be encouraged to look at the other impacts on other sectors of the economy. 
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